
ORRHS Guidance Newsletter

Current Guidance Happenings
This Week - The College Boot Camp: Writing the Essay, 9/26 at 6 pm

Thank you to everyone who attended our College Boot Camp Session #1.
Up next - Writing the Essay! Parents/Guardians, did you know that our English teachers
work with the seniors to write their essays and are available for support during bulldog
block and in class? Building on the support from our English teachers, Session #2 will
also include feedback on the essay process from the college admissions standpoint. The
College Boot Camp is a series of one hour sessions for seniors and families, offered by
ORRHS Guidance teammembers, and will run on 9/26, 10/3, 10/10@6pm. Seniors and
Parents, please bring your chromebooks/laptops. These will be working sessions.

9/19 - Making the List
9/26 - Writing the Essay
10/3 - The Common App
10/10 - Miscellaneous Support

THIS WEEK: Navigating the College Search for Students with Learning Differences
Workshop, 9/28

On September 28th Curry College will be hosting their annual 'Navigating the
College Search for Students With Learning Differences' Workshop on campus
from 6:00-7:30pm. By attending 'Navigating the College Search,' students and
families will receive critical information to support their college search process

as they pursue colleges with the proper academic support to help them succeed. Although the faculty and staff
are excited to highlight some key offerings of Curry's Program for Advancement of Learning (PAL), the workshop
aims to support student's college search process as a whole - not only their consideration of Curry College.
Students and families may register for the workshop here.

PSATs - October 14th

Students who will be taking the PSAT should report to the high school by 7:30 am on October 14thwith a
charged chromebook and a pen & pencil (for scrap paper). As a reminder, all PSATs are digital this year.

Students taking the PSAT will have a BlueBook App Practice test during Bulldog Block on October 11th
(Sophomores) & October 12th (Juniors). Students will be added to these Bulldog Block sessions by guidance.

Students must use a school issued device to test and should have their device with them during the Bluebook
App Practice.

Any student who needs a school issued device should complete this form.

Testing room locations for the 14th will be emailed to students on October 9th. Students, check out these
resources before test day: PSAT resource center, Practice Tests, What to bring and what to leave

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001sO6nDd-PYZK6wYJgx0fscWlx5wBKYV2JUQWvpKd9LLPOMXkvc660Yt8U925Mmd0GAOVSf02MTSB1mNxylQ7FzJI8RVbiaGdGx_YnD4ZeuyKmFt8UcLmVufl8ozroW56P2Q1AuPufjVRJHBPO5UrcwlEH493LGCl8rJOyTPd0IGlDe97FKPrg0GY7DjM6ExUIOsxc_Y615xM=&c=sQkYmfpafo7RVgeg2AJUuUgb8qzM4wEGmEc9EkeL4jft0BLjr_5nxg==&ch=VsaW-8_xrvg_E_xL8tjrd5QCTFOts51F3lxYkm59AeSRudSQWmYKCw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001sO6nDd-PYZK6wYJgx0fscWlx5wBKYV2JUQWvpKd9LLPOMXkvc660YmMoHOJV6IFg_LCGlIVrf4TpOFsn6u6oCu6x2c6DPGo1n0L36BvRmxD4NfhALZUEA3n3FC7Foz1pthQJKaTGTiHzNHcR0_K9zCLphvcUbCEY08lD-o-QeXAdP7hrZWcMGCAWpZO5RB2xzWa1YfpDGSeQhJzNJ0Oq2K5C-oOuWc13n7k9yu-ZD6-YvqB5Z1jxzugpjrztr6usgnGdavO8tChOk3MiDGDmxHXgBBFi_AcPnejHCZxdFEwN4-Q7UfTWQ_CxB89s0-tCBlpZP5A0rJA=&c=sQkYmfpafo7RVgeg2AJUuUgb8qzM4wEGmEc9EkeL4jft0BLjr_5nxg==&ch=VsaW-8_xrvg_E_xL8tjrd5QCTFOts51F3lxYkm59AeSRudSQWmYKCw==
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe3i6ZYW_MzN5A7ooEutbpYd41eqc1JZW8T_2vn7-H1strDOw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat-suite-benefits-schools-districts/school-district-resource-center
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt/preparing/practice-tests
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt/taking-the-test/what-to-bring-leave


Cultural Conversations, Open to Grades 9-12

ORRHS celebrates each and every student and invites you to learnmore about the culture of
your peers. Our first Cultural Conversation will be held during BB onOctober 13th. Students
will have the chance to SIGN UP to learnmore from a current 9th grade student from
Nicaragua. Learn the layers of the culture and languages of Nicaragua. Our student speaker will
share photos of the beautiful landscape and stories of volcano surfing and share many reasons

why tourists love to go there. The conversation will close with students learning a few common phrases in
Spanish.

Senior Meetings are Underway

The Guidance Counselors have beenmeeting with small groups of seniors in the Guidance Conference Room
during directed study to review the steps in the college application process, Naviance, the Common Application,
and scholarships and have also been offering individual sessions for college application help during select
Bulldog Blocks. Screencast tutorials have been created and posted on the guidance website under Grade 12,
that youmay find helpful. Set Up a Common App Account ;Match Common App to Naviance; Add Colleges to Your
Naviance; Find Scholarships Using Naviance

SAT Information

Are you planning on taking the SAT? Reminder:Oct 5th is the deadline to register for the Nov 4th test; Nov 2nd
is the deadline to register for the Dec 2nd test. Students register using their College Board accounts at SAT
College Board Registration. Reminder - fee waivers are available in guidance for eligible students.

Information for AP Students

Attention all AP students - create your CollegeBoard account and join your AP Google Classrooms if you
haven’t already! If you need help with your log on, please contact Mrs. Millette.

Guidance is now collecting the $40 per exam non-refundable down payment for your Advanced Placement
Exam(s). The deadline to make your deposit is Friday, November 2nd. Payments of cash or check (made
payable to ORRHS) will be accepted in the guidance office. If youmiss this deadline, an additional $40 per exam
late fee will be added to your exam cost. The full cost per exam is $98 with the exception of Seminar and
Research, which is $146 per exam. If you qualify for Free or Reduced lunch and would like to apply for a waiver,
youmust contact Guidance prior to Friday, November 2nd, for approval. Students that are approved to receive a
waiver will be responsible for a payment of $15 per exam, due by November 2nd to avoid the $40 per exam late
fee. Please contact laurenmillette@oldrochester.org with questions related to APs.

NHS Tutoring, open to Grades 9-12
The ORRHS National Honor Society would like to invite any students who would benefit from peer tutoring ( in
any subject) to take advantage of our free NHS tutoring program. It is a goal of our National Honor Society to
foster a strong academic community through collaborative opportunities. Please contact Heather Bichsel at
heatherbichsel@oldrochester.org or Theo Jacobsen at theojacobsen@oldrochester.org to coordinate peer
tutoring.

Ongoing Virtual Opportunities to Learn from MEFA
Check out MEFA’s valuable resources and tools to help you prepare for the future and navigate the college
planning process. The Massachusetts Educational Financing Authority is here to help. Register for live sessions
by visiting www.mefa.org/events.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe0w-hijipOVH3O6rKPDPj1Fu4r6Frpj-EyXe1qTZss70QFig/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1m12unJhC0JO-CPkmFUDucWLXPbEaeo85/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17qounUXSSkeOBM-7sj5nnImD73RCG61M/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XV3bMvFDG0C_x1j_nVgTg_AKJeuT74GX/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XV3bMvFDG0C_x1j_nVgTg_AKJeuT74GX/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ixm258FVSVFevDTy6bUeeqqoTQsJ_mN9/view
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat/registration
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat/registration
mailto:laurenmillette@oldrochester.org
mailto:heathebichsel@oldrochester.org
mailto:theojacobson@oldrochester.org
http://www.mefa.org/events


Junior and SeniorMEFA College Financing Seminar - 10/23

Attention ‘24 and ‘25 Parent/Guardians SAVE THE DATE: Join us as our ORRHS Guidance
Department hosts a MEFA College Financing Seminar onMonday, October 23rd at 6 pm
in the high school cafeteria. This seminar will provide information and clarity on the
entire financial aid application process. You will learn about financial aid applications
and types of financial aid, the factors that determine your aid eligibility, how colleges
determine the amount of aid to offer, and the details of the financial aid award letters.
Seniors are able to start applying for financial aid as early as December 1st.
(Massachusetts Educational Financing Authority; www.mefa.org) Want a copy of
MEFA’s presentation? Click here

Local College Events for Juniors and Seniors

THIS WEEK - UMASS Boston - September 30 or October 21
Umass Boston invites you to join them on campus to preview life as a UMass Boston Student. To learnmore visit
https://go.umb.edu/portal/open_house.

THIS WEEK: TheUniversity of Notre Dame's Office of Undergraduate Admissions will be hosting ND on the Road
events in our area. These events include information on academic, community, and spiritual life at the
University of Notre Dame, as well as insights into the admissions and financial aid processes. This is a great
opportunity for students and their families to learnmore about Notre Dame.

Registration for the ND on the Road events is available here:
Monday, September 25, 2023 at 7:00 PM
La Salle Academy, 612 Academy Ave, Providence, RI
https://enrollment.nd.edu/portal/ndontheroad?id=8571da7f-a93b-416b-b80f-d7a3c1d94ab4

Wednesday, September 27, 2023 at 7:00 PM
St. John's High School, 378 Main St, Shrewsbury, MA
https://enrollment.nd.edu/portal/ndontheroad?id=4a5ec2bb-29b1-4109-92f2-05b1d6ba0ef9

Thursday, September 28, 2023 at 7:00 PM
St. Sebastian's School, 1191 Greendale Ave, Needham, MA
https://enrollment.nd.edu/portal/ndontheroad?id=ec7d7269-d8e3-423b-8d50-1484b3ed12c1

Wednesday, October 4, 2023 at 7:00 PM
St. John's Preparatory School, 72 Spring St, Danvers, MA
https://enrollment.nd.edu/portal/ndontheroad?id=bcd3c428-e75b-48ea-a379-0932a8f8dc53

COMING SOON - Boston University, October 6 or October 27

BUwill be hosting Fall Visit Day for juniors and seniors and their families to learnmore about
Boston University. At the event, students will start the day with a student panel, an
Admissions Case Study, and visit a school or college. In the afternoon, you can grab lunch in a
dining hall, tour campus, and hear from financial assistance!Friday, October 6, 9:00 a.m.
Eastern Time, Register Here, Friday, October 27, 9:00 a.m. Eastern Time, Register Here

COMING SOON - Union College Preview Day, 10/8-10/9

Learn about Union College and all of their offerings on Preview Day. For more information visit
https://www.union.edu/admissions/getting-to-know-union

http://www.mefa.org/
https://www.mefa.org/uploads/pdfs/financial-aid-101-fall-2022-slides.pdf
https://go.umb.edu/portal/open_house
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/MpdRvhYDsdEMdWAl7Z5zUCfKgpWfrJXhXuwH8yQNYZ4adqi0a1eC0SVEXSoZlulwcqmSgbIYP-KzTvoZis_1yTFyai-U0AvOby268t3jzuQtxomBEnghUeXOniJh0oP4/3z7/Zf7rJR4ZQ6mpwVZG-nQ2aA/h0/jLpNzvfxP49SHqg6KHTGLsVXIWwG58ctyb9qMS6hxug
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/MpdRvhYDsdEMdWAl7Z5zUCfKgpWfrJXhXuwH8yQNYZ4adqi0a1eC0SVEXSoZlulwY6VdEO10LN8uS-hWirVzjfMPKUBbuwduMKL4KimB-2MKqCkKI64Q-a-7I9VKrOGr/3z7/Zf7rJR4ZQ6mpwVZG-nQ2aA/h1/5UhLuQiYfjzlJrXuQ-Qw0NxVbkVUN6nkbBQy9gd2o5M
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/MpdRvhYDsdEMdWAl7Z5zUCfKgpWfrJXhXuwH8yQNYZ4adqi0a1eC0SVEXSoZlulwH9foHuy4jSrdfzF_ZD7CS_p5rlCdptd14sOWb9WfrQZNWdAzcfNqmT1_-2uAmfOe/3z7/Zf7rJR4ZQ6mpwVZG-nQ2aA/h2/PD_p2uRrx-Sdufhq3fQ6w69drT8nibrf-T2LGrvmrjM
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/MpdRvhYDsdEMdWAl7Z5zUCfKgpWfrJXhXuwH8yQNYZ4adqi0a1eC0SVEXSoZlulwsZGSoMvnCzjqz7DVOllpDnUUSg1aqvitqffvQUo7zqHnSmUIzDzfN4Y3BC0_SL94/3z7/Zf7rJR4ZQ6mpwVZG-nQ2aA/h3/VrooTZ8IKIR1T1bUjYhh0RXox6Afk8vGK3Pi-sYWjuc
http://click.e.bu.edu/?qs=fb5373ad5a9c6803094e283cdadbe82dbd5b448df97d92967b03de885b06d3f7cf338d9971bb83bff948a8ad9e1cca0210f2dc084dbae2b1f5fafd31b70095fe
http://click.e.bu.edu/?qs=fb5373ad5a9c6803cfd61af5e6f8b5196fe6551eb8f510d3d1bbd90010da7363e4317859539f04ac1652e6cba0aeeef5fcf9f22e1513740a9b86375693cc36b0
https://www.union.edu/admissions/getting-to-know-union


COMING SOON - Northeast Maritime Institute Open House, 10/14

Northeast Maritime Institute, College of Maritime Science, invites you to their fall open house on
Saturday, October 14, 2023 from 12:00 - 3:00 p.m. For more information, reach out to
admissions@nmi.edu.

Virtual College Fairs for Juniors and Seniors, STARTING September 10th-November 12th

The virtual fair is a great opportunity to connect with colleges and
pursue your college dreams. Have a quick video chat with a rep, drop in
on a virtual presentation, send a question through chat - make a
connection YOURway!

NACAC fairs will also feature MatchMaking! At the time of registration,
you will select the attributes that are most important to you in a college. You'll then receive an email that
best matches you to the specific colleges and universities based on the criteria you provide. Check out a
video on how it all works! Register HERE for free

New Scholarship Opportunity, UVM Pitch Challenge, for Grades 10-12

The University of Vermont's Pitch Challenge gives high school entrepreneurs from
across the globe the chance to pitch innovative businesses that make a difference
in their communities. Along the way, students will learn from top experts about
how to write a business plan, create a compelling pitch, and achieve their goals–all

while competing for cash prizes and a full scholarship to UVM. Interested students in grades 10-12 can sign up to
learnmore and engage in monthly webinars, all designed to help create the perfect pitch! The application for
the Pitch Challenge opens in early 2024 with winners announced in an on-campus ceremony in April, 2024.

Check out this great opportunity! Reach out to your guidance counselor with any questions!

Upcoming College Rep Visits for Juniors and Seniors

College/University information sessions will be held
during Bulldog Block. Juniors and Seniorsmust sign
up online through Naviance and with your Bulldog
Block Mentor to attend. To access Naviance use your
student username and password.

mailto:admissions@nmi.edu
https://virtualcollegefairs.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=af456c24556e1741dd75924f7&id=8c92ad8772&e=9cdc6a282f
https://www.nacacattend.org/23VirtualSept10?utm_source=mailchimp_virtual_reminder&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=fairs_2023
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdDdbLGV7cWpvNkCkgF-SU9epjfSkRBj13F0JAKQQlyFv2JHxxK0eYaYH08MirORJpsf9cFRfwf_HJ5Kj811iEkrGvhdprX9GMtkxsv3pfZAkI5RqWgAbD0DcoL0321H29CBIPFCkpQJiBiuRWvm0LwjoMpYjc9F2e9Lvbhj0YGvz-3JM202APYQUmakrWRBW5TtIeQjD-D99GqYFMvvkM0A/3zq/k7CSodAnTlmE5ciJdO3CaQ/h1/5GdtBdmKFDNWnHqu8S7xz3r7s8qFwN3IbBNfyrXoHMI
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/VpDhrCrvzjOrNk6AZ3TbHl13jng62Yy0GlxxVRenAlREl3ANqiZq7DO7SxfovDDOfGaEKpOq3rgeWk_3ZlyAEHTL4ZdoswofB6RYGbHNZfeBEcIN2tsV7cmWbx3yxcNGj1MOAZMzq1ftyJHbgPg1JGzSO6xU_mq2hAybPiP5tz9nbW_ky9uzDSfTrHEqlGnOh_VIyiZvOEOSK5fXl9yEE3MZ18Vguikaq2C1zIcMwvXuNisAvZLdGk5jRHo8qXShTbLFmDtqc42TAA3C4KRVnQe1gZYTkoWCEfjvPuN5tuCqoia90J-aPoCw8J4t9sUTEIGWCy-BCfveqn2kI_F_md3m9s981P0HKNZ1zloJA0cO-TlxKdqoocIziDptul3CygsKCD8ROr8i91qx58MTPbYHyiF1EjFLCSEXyZO5VeG-jyS8eIiTstnFznDR_7faSuh2gaxxnB0upMsm883uLXBYhV5q2eSyDKaciPDjM9M/3zq/k7CSodAnTlmE5ciJdO3CaQ/h2/gMKsIo-gDrz28WSmWwumT60CJBNR8dJnSk__opkNaIE
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdDdbLGV7cWpvNkCkgF-SU9epjfSkRBj13F0JAKQQlyFv2JHxxK0eYaYH08MirORJpsf9cFRfwf_HJ5Kj811iEkrGvhdprX9GMtkxsv3pfZAkI5RqWgAbD0DcoL0321H29CBIPFCkpQJiBiuRWvm0LwjoMpYjc9F2e9Lvbhj0YGvz-3JM202APYQUmakrWRBW5TtIeQjD-D99GqYFMvvkM0A/3zq/k7CSodAnTlmE5ciJdO3CaQ/h3/0QIcmDtrGJ2CFLmbWKKAikQIMnPa_WfjBimduU_GO1M
https://www.naviance.com/


College Now/Start Program

The College Now/START program is excited to begin accepting student applications for the Fall 2024 cohort
through alternative admissions at the University of Massachusetts Dartmouth. Due to the program’s limited
space for incoming students, applicants are strongly encouraged to apply early and complete an in-person
meeting with our admissions team prior to April 1st, 2024. Students interested in the College Now/START
Program can apply by using the UMassD online application or the Common Application. Please note when
completing the application, students must select either College Now (COLNW) or START (START) as their 1st
choice of major and second choice should be their major of interest.

Students interested in applying to the College Now Programmust be either a U. S. citizen or a permanent U. S.
resident for at least one year and cannot exceed 24 transferable college credits. Although not limited to students
who only meet the criteria below, applicants who satisfy one of the following criteria below are encouraged to
enroll and receive support services through our program: (1) Be of low-income status, as defined by federal
guidelines and/or (2) Be first generation college bound
Students interested in applying through the START Programmust be pursuing calculus-basedmajors, such as
Engineering, Math, Computer Science or Physics.

● Applicants applying to the College Now/START Program are not admissible through the Office of
Admissions.

● Applicants must demonstrate the ability to complete developmental and credited courses in order to
matriculate into the university.

● College Now/START is a Fall admissions program only.

The Guidance office will hold an info session to help students learnmore about this program if interested. Please
Sign Up Here if you believe you are amatch for this program.

SEL Tip of the Week

Practice Self Care: Self-care is like recharging your inner batteries. Just as your phone needs to be charged to
work at its best, taking care of yourself is essential to be your best self. It's not selfish - it's self-love. Make time
for activities that make you feel good, whether it's reading a book, going for a walk, or simply taking a deep
breath and relaxing. Remember that self-care isn't a luxury - it's a necessity for your well-being. By practicing
self-care regularly, you'll havemore energy, patience, and love to share with your family and friends, creating a
happier and healthier environment for everyone.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf7BOfvJr8O5XfhaDyXpptUWctj3B36N_4raVUgw7UNOsYv3g/viewform?usp=sf_link

